
MINUTES OF THE PRIVATE 


PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL


DECEMBER 8, 2020
PRESENT:  Jennifer Castelhano, David Blank, Jennifer Cayea,          Peter Cipriano, Richard Ellrodt, Daniela Goldman,          Barbara Granata, Ian Harris, Michael Harris, Meg           Kaplan, Melissa LeSauvage, Dana Mayclim, Bill Pink
ABSENT:   Peter DeVittorio, John Sum
Meeting started at 7:30PM via Zoom. 
I.   New Business
Lewisboro Learning Lot (LLL) – We are gathering information/receipts in order to receive the grant money in the amount no greater than $27,000.  At the end of December, we will be losing one of our teachers to another job, but we are in the process of interviewing her replacement.  The fee for the Learning Lot will be lowered due to the grant money that will be received.  Will there be snow days at the Learning Lot?  Possibly if the Town closes for the day due to snow.  
Budget 2021 – The department is looking to hire an additional person as a park’s groundskeeper.  Once the position is approved, the office will advertise for the position.  We do have a part time individual who has been working for the department for the past five years who may also be interested.  

JJFC Temporary Lights at Onatru Follow Up – The department has heard from both sides in regards to the lights.  Parents who have been extremely happy to have an activity for their child to participate in and then residents who were upset with the lights being on late and the noise from the generators.  It was noted that PRAC members could see the lights when near TriBrook Drive. Dana said she could not see the lights as she was heading on Elmwood toward West Lane.  

JJFC had asked to put the light towers in Onatru after the  pandemic struck and the school shut down use of all fields in September.  Onatru Farm Park then became soccer’s home base along with field hockey and softball. 

Town Training Courses – All employees and volunteers were asked to complete the training courses.  It was asked why was this necessary for volunteers to participate in when never asked before.  The Town has switched carriers and they recommended the training for a 40% savings.  It was felt no one was given enough time to finish the courses. It was also asked as to why Peter Parsons and Town Board were not copied on the email to volunteer groups when it was sent out. 

II.   Old Business
Preserves – There have been some upgrades to the preserves with new signage.  There has been a bench dedication to Ed Wickersham at Leon Levy.  During the pandemic, the preserves have been the most used facilities in Town.  
III.  Superintendents Report

The fall session of the Learning Lot ends next Friday, December 18th.  The department is now advertising for the next session which will be from January through March.  
Tennis program has completed their first tennis ladder for High School and Middle School children.  A lot of scheduling headaches with covid but it was successful.   

The senior citizens are now on pause for the remainder of the year.  They are going to try to hold a Zoom meeting starting in January. 

Open court for supervised basketball during the pandemic at the Town Park basketball courts has been going on. 

We just had a successful Thanksgiving event (meal drive) in Town.  We were able to collect $500 from the boys scouts, $500 match from Greenway Supermarket and a total of $10,600 in meal  donations.  There are a total of 45 families within the town who use services at the Community Center in Katonah.  Of this number, 30 families were interested in taking the Thanksgiving meals.  These meals were delivered on Tuesday by three groups of 2 – Peter Harckham and Jennifer Castelhano, Reed Pullem and Peter Parsons, and Dana and Rich Healy.  Besides the meal, each family was given a $100 gift card to Greenway.  

We are currently working on letters to Santa via email or letters sent to South Salem Post Office, Gossetts Nursery or a mailbox at our back door to the office.  

The holiday tree will be lit virtually on Wednesday, December 9th at 5:30PM at the Cross River Wine Merchant.  

Trunk or Treat was extremely successful. The participation did taper down during the last time slot of the day.  Weather cooperated tremendously. The Lion’s Club donated food and drink for the event.  
Wee Ski currently has a wait list – grades 4&5 has 17 on the wait list and grades 6-8 has 7 on the wait list.  

The Advisory Council members would like to thank Jenn Castelhano for her time on the Council as the Park and Recreation Liaison. It was great having her and working together.  We hope you will stay on as a member if an opening happens.

IV.   Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 8:40PM.  The next meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Council will be held on Thursday, January 28th at 7:30PM via Zoom.








Respectfully submitted,








Laura A. Stone








Laura A. Stone








Senior Office Assistant
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